

Tisbury Parish Council <tisburypc@gmail.com>

Tisbury Disabled Parking Bay

Shaddock, Paul < Paul. Shaddock@wiltshire.gov.uk > 26 July 2022 at 12:44 To: "Errington, Nick" < Nick. Errington@wiltshire.gov.uk >, Tisbury Parish Council <tisburypc@gmail.com>

Hi Both

Please find enclosed a plan showing the proposed waiting restriction amendments in High Street, Tisbury.

I would draw to your attention that I have proposed the introduction of No Waiting At Any Time (NWAAT) restrictions (double yellow lines) in front of the dropped kerb access to The Old Garden Mews and the dental surgery car park. No Waiting restrictions (single yellow lines) shouldn't really be used in front of shared driveways / accesses to private car parks as they give the impression that parking is allowed to take place outside of the single yellow lines hours of operation, which in these instances it is not. For this reason I have proposed the NWAAT restrictions.

The proposed restriction for the disabled parking bay means that between 8.00am and 6.00pm on any day the bay can only be used by a Blue Badge Holder. During the aforementioned hours a Blue Badge Holder would be able to park for three hours and would not be able to reuse the bay within three hours of previously using it. This is a fairly standard restriction on the operation of disabled parking bays and is intended to ensure that the bay is not occupied by one blue badge holder all day long. Between 6.00pm and 8.00am any motorist may park in the bay without time restriction. This would allow a local resident to make use of the parking bay overnight.

If it is felt necessary I can amend the proposed restriction so that the bay can only be used by Blue Badge Holders, but retain the same three hour

time limit restrictions between 8.00am and 6.00pm. This variant of the bay would mean that it could only be parked in by Blue Badge Holders who would be limited to three hours parking (as above) between 8.00am and 6.00pm but able to use it without time limit between 6.00pm and 8.00am.

More generally I can amend the hours of operation of the bay if felt necessary.

Please feel free to give me a call if you would like to discuss this matter.

Regards

Paul

Paul Shaddock **Engineer (Traffic Engineering)**

Salisbury Transportation Team



Tel: 01722 434671

Email: paul.shaddock@wiltshire.gov.uk

Web: www.wiltshire.gov.uk_

Follow Wiltshire Council

